
Voicemail From Your Wife
Audio Roleplay Script - Patreon

Scenario: Your wife has been away on business for the last few weeks
and due to your busy schedules, you two have not been able to talk
much over the phone. On the morning you’re supposed to go pick up
your wife, you receive a few voicemails from her…

Tags/CW: [F4A] [Wholesome] [Voicemail] [L-Bombs] [Rambling]

Plot Twist: wife ends up dying.

Automated message: You have x new messages.

Airport ambience.

SPEAKER
Hey babe, I made it to the airport. I can’t wait to see you again.

I’m really sorry I couldn’t call you earlier, you’re probably asleep
right now, so it’s actually a good thing that I’m leaving this

message for you. I honestly can’t wait to see you again. It’s only
been a few weeks, but I’ve missed you so much. It’s just not the same

without you here. I know you’ve always wanted to come here, but I
promise, next time we can come here together, and not for business
purposes *giggles* Let’s see, what did I want to talk to you about…
Oh right, I hope your project is going well! I know there was a lot
of confusion with your boss when I left and we haven’t really spoken
about that, or at least, you didn’t want to talk much about it. Uhm…
I had a really good time here, despite mainly being consumed with

work. Everyone here was really nice, and the boss at this branch even
gave me some time off to go look around the city, which came as a
huge shock to me. Uh… I really don’t know what else to talk about.
All I know is, I can’t wait to see you. I’m about to board soon, so
I’ll give you a call when I make it to my first layover. I love you,

bye!

Y/N listens to the second voicemail.

SPEAKER
Hey babe! I made it to my first layover! I guess you’re probably

still sleeping right now, so this is voicemail number two. You’re not
intentionally ignoring me, are you? *giggles* Anyway, I was at the

souvenir shop and I saw this really cute snow globe that you can add
to your collection. It has a cute little sakura tree in it with a

torii on the side. There’s also a cute little snowman in front of the



tree. I know you’ll love it. Anyway, I had a bit of time before this
flight to look around the city and my god it’s absolutely beautiful.

I think I went a bit too overboard on buying souvenirs and
memorabilia, but hey, at least it serves some form of purpose, right?
Now for the actual reason I called, my flight is going to be a bit
delayed because of the weather, so you don’t have to wake up that

early today, or well tomorrow for you. Yeah, not sure when this freak
storm happened, but if it gets too bad, then I’ll probably have to

spend the night here. I’ll give you a call as soon as I know
anything, okay? And maybe you’ll pick up the phone this time around
*giggles* Okay, hope you’re sleeping well. Bye, love you *kiss then

giggle*

Speaker listens to the next message.

Rain ambience in the background.

SPEAKER
Hey babe, I know it’s only been an hour since I called you last, but

I just wanted to let you know that you don’t have to go to the
airport so early to pick me up. I’m gonna be spending the night at a
nearby hotel. The storm got really bad and none of the planes are

taking off, except for the select few cargo carriers I guess. Anyway,
this gives me more time to spend money on stupid little things that
you’re probably gonna pretend to get mad at *giggles* Call me weird,

but I always loved that little crinkle you did with your nose
whenever you pretended to be annoyed with me… I miss you so much… I

can’t wait to see you. I’m really sorry that in the few weeks we were
apart we haven’t been able to talk much. We should do something fun
when I get back. Maybe go on a road trip or something. Hell, we can
even go and visit some of our friends across the country if we want.
I just want a bit of time with you before we’re forced to go back to
our normal lives *giggles* I know if you were here with me now, you’d
say something along the lines of ‘That’s such a waste of time, but I

suppose there’s nothing I can do about it. I’ll book a flight.’
*giggles* You always had a way of making things seem bleak, but

coming around in the end. I guess even after all these years, you
still can’t say no to me, huh? *giggles* Just kidding. Anyway, I

gotta go, I’ll call you soon. I love you.

Speaker stops listening to the message and walks out of the room to
go pick up their wife.


